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Dear Parents/Carers 

Vaping 

Vaping is currently very popular among young people, and some of our students at Denefield are 
no exception. There is clear advice from the National Institute for Health and Care Excellence that 
vapes should not be used by children or by anyone who is not using them to give up smoking. 
The short term effects of vaping can include coughing, headaches, dizziness and sore throats. The 
long term effects are currently unknown. 

Vapes commonly contain nicotine, they can be adapted to deliver cannabis and other drugs, and 
are restricted by law. They can become addictive. It is against the law to sell vapes to anyone under 
18 and it is also illegal for adults to buy them for anyone under 18. Despite this, some local 
businesses in Reading are selling vapes to children and teenagers. Where we find that this is the 
case, we report the business to Trading Standards, and encourage parents/carers and students to 
do the same. If you wish to report an incident to Trading Standards or you require advice, please 
contact the Citizens Advice consumer helpline on 0808 223 1133 or by email using the form at 
Reporting to Trading Standards - Citizens Advice. 

Vapes have a significant impact on the environment. For example, around 1.3 million disposable 
vapes are thrown away every week in the UK. They contain plastic and batteries which cause 
chemicals to pollute landfill and waterways. 

Like all schools, vaping is not allowed on our school site – by children or adults – and vapes are 
considered a prohibited item in our policies. We take all incidences of vaping, including providing a 
vape to another student, very seriously and there are always significant consequences for students 
who break school rules. 

As an example, we recently dealt with an incident involving vaping in toilets where the students 
involved had no idea what was in a vape that was illegally sold by a business on the Oxford Road. 
The incident involved an emergency visit to A&E as a precaution, serious consequences for all 
students involved, a report to Trading Standards and the police. 

We recognise the need for regular education at school about vaping, health and the law and are 
reviewing drugs education aspects of our Success for Life programme. 

A fact sheet, produced by Sheffield Local Authority is below for parents/carers who would like to 
learn more about the issues around vaping. A useful source of information and advice is Vapes | 
FRANK (talktofrank.com). 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Mr E Towill MA (Oxon) 
Headteacher 

https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/get-more-help/report-to-trading-standards/
https://talktofrank.com/drug/vapes
https://talktofrank.com/drug/vapes
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